
Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

April 10, 2012 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park 

 

Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Guy Guinta, 
Selectmen Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Present:  Cray, Giunta, Goodwin, Robinson, Smith, Wood and Lonergan 
 
The meeting was called to order 7:05pm 
 
Snack Shack Refit: The Commission reviewed three bids on refitting the snack shack to be ADA compliant. 
Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Cray to accept the bid to J.R. Hinds Construction 
Services LLC in the amount of $1000.00.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.  Work will begin immediately as to be 
ready for the spring sports season.  
 
B&A Program: Lonergan updated that all was well with the program and that the only issue to discuss was “late” 
pick up by parents. Lonergan asked to revise the handbook and make changes on how “late” pick-ups will be 
handled starting on the new school year in late August. Goodwin suggested new language be added that after so 
many violations of the rule that time off be given. Discussion ensued regarding times and numbers. Lonergan will 
come back to the May meeting with language changes for approval. Lonergan will collaborate with Elliott on 
those suggestions. Lonergan noted that due to the “freeze” as requested by the BOS on spending that she will fill 
in for any time needed at the program as to not spend any more on payroll than needed.  
 
Easter Egg Hunt: This year’s hunt was well attended and many thanks to  Priscilla Bodwell, WRHS student council, 
Lakes Region Community Services, Cedar Sanderson, Cindy Beaulieu, Danielle Perrino, Shawlee Manning for all 
contributing to the success of the day.  
 
T-Ball: This year numbers are down, so only expecting two teams. This year’s sponsors will be Steele Hill Resorts 
and BarnZ’s Cinema. Sign-ups end this Friday. 
 
Monarch’s Game: Fourteen people signed up for this week’s Saturday game at 3:00 p.m.   
 
Field Usage: Winnisquam Soft ball will be using both diamonds for most of the spring season.  Thank you to the 
league for redoing both infields and doing a spring clean-up at the park.  
 
Summer Camp: A special request was received asking permission for a younger child to attend this year’s 
program. After a long discussion the request was denied, and reason given was as to follow the rules outlined in 
the Summer Camp handbook.  
 
Beaches: Lonergan noted that new ropes and buoys are needed and will seek pricing for next month’s meeting.  
 
Vendor: Lonergan shared a request from the Town Planner form a resident requesting to sell sherbet at the town 
beaches and park. The Commission referrer this request back to the BOS.  Any questions should go thru the 
Health Officer.    
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Hope in Motion: Once again Sanbornton will have a team “Hope in Motion” participating in “The Prouty” which 
benefits The Norris Cotton Cancer Center. This is the 6th year Sanbornton has had a team  we will have raised 
over 50k to go towards cancer research over the past six years.  
 
Next month’s meeting is Tuesday, May 8th, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park. 
 
Discussion ended at 8:17 p.m.  
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


